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July 25, 2018 
 
Chris Parker, Director 
Division of Public Utilities 
160 East 300 South, 4th Floor 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 

Re: Dominion Energy Utah’s Energy Efficiency Reports, 2018; Docket No. 18-057-02 

Dear Mr. Parker, 

Pursuant to the Public Service Commission’s (“PSC”) January 16, 2007 Order in Docket No. 05-
057-T01,1 on May 31, 2018, the Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”) filed a memorandum addressing 
Dominion Energy Utah’s (“DEU”) Energy Efficiency (“EE”) Report for the Year Ending December 31, 
2017 (i.e., “EE Report”), as corrected and filed by DEU on March 27, 2018. On July 20, 2018, the Office 
of Consumer Services (“OCS”) filed comments in response to the DPU’s memorandum. 

The DPU’s memorandum summarizes DEU’s 2017 EE programs, compares the EE programs’ 
budgets and forecasts with year-end actual results, presents the total resource cost (“TRC”) test results for 
the various EE programs, and provides a status update for the EE Amortization Account 182.400. The 
DPU notes the TRC Test benefit/cost ratio for all EE programs is 1.02, and recommends DEU present EE 
Report results and EE program trends during a future 2018 Advisory Group meeting. The OCS supports 
this recommendation, adding that the presentation should focus on both the overall results and the 
benefit/cost ratio results for individual EE programs. The PSC also supports these recommendations and 
requests the DPU ensure these topics are addressed by DEU in a future Advisory Group Meeting. 

The PSC commends the DPU on its comprehensive analysis and concludes its memorandum 
complies with the January 16, 2007 Order. The PSC supports the DPU’s ongoing collaborative efforts 
with DEU in ensuring the EE Report and the Advisory Committee remain valuable means for monitoring 
and examining energy efficiency and cost-effectiveness issues.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#303601 

                                                 
1 See In the Matter of the Approval of the Conservation Enabling Tariff Adjustment Option and Accounting Orders 
(Order issued January 16, 2007), Docket No. 05-057-T01. 


